Superintendent’s Report

March 23, 2015
        I.
    Board of Education Vacancy
Tuesday, March 31st is the day set by KDE to conduct interviews.  Once interviews are complete, I expect placement of our 5th and final member in time for the April 16th scheduled work session.    
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
February 25th – OVEC; Shelbyville

February 27th-28th KSBA/Governor’s Cup; Louisville/Mt. Washington

March 10th – OVEC Teacher Recruiting Fair; Shelbyville

March 19th-20th – KASA Finance Institute/Law Symposium; Lexington

March 23rd – OVEC Head Start Policy Council

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.    McAllister Closing
We are now at a point where we can consider site visits, architectural drawings, blueprints, etc. as we begin concentrating our efforts on the first major capital construction project for Spencer County Schools since the renovation project at SCHS.
      VII.     LPC
With the first two meetings in the books so to speak, we are well on our way to producing a draft plan which will be reviewed by KDE in the coming weeks.  Once this has taken place, the BOE will then get an opportunity to consider the plan and adopt or provide further direction to the committee based on direct student needs.
      VIII.      2014-2015 School Calendar 
Within the last week, legislation was passed allowing the use of Primary Election Day as an instructional day if no school buildings were utilized for polling places.  Therefore, and to provide additional flexibility, I would request the use of that day which will provide us with another day in the event that unexpected circumstances causes us to miss another day of school between now and the end of the year.
